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NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

OCTOBER 2010

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 

Many of us for economic or other reasons did not choose summer vacations away from the Valley.  Friday evenings at the Depot and Saturday nights at the Trout Ponds were wonderfully entertaining due to the efforts of the Newark Valley Historical Society and our own Village Office.  Summers cannot pass in the Village without commending the Celebrations Committee for a fine “Newark Valley Days”. 

Martha and Fred Kiechle, Ethel and Jerry Curkendall and the Historical Society Volunteers presented authors, historians, ethnic teachings and music talents along with great popcorn, soda, ice cream floats, hot dogs and friendship for many at the Depot. Tracey Cucci and Mertie Pozzi, Deputy Village Clerk and Village Clerk, worked industriously, and the Trout Pond Saturday night Band Concerts created a joyful noise throughout the Village.  The second weekend in August brings music, vendors, parades, used book sales, car shows, dunking booths and fireworks, and Newark Valley Days comes alive due to the guidance of the Inderwies family and many other volunteers, along with the financial aid of local businesses, local residents and the Town and Village of Newark Valley.   

September 11th on the Village Green was a moment to remember solemn events but a time of uplift for the future.  Our First Baptist Church hosted Patriots Day ceremony in a very fitting way.  Our Methodist Church volunteers in collaboration with the Berkshire Emergency Squad and financial contribution of Mr. and Mrs. Paul Knapp painted trim and full exterior of the Ambulance Garage on Rock Street.  Our appreciation goes to all who contributed financial and sweat equity for these events and projects.

Water Project updates and progress digitals are constant web page updates at www.villageofnewarkvalley.com and will answer questions concerning day/dates, alternative parking, water shut-offs and other insights.  Check the web or just go out on your street and ask the first hardhat where to find Leon or Bill or Frank.  Your questions will be answered.    

Our streets are torn up, but paving will occur soon. Our cupboards are shaking, but the tamping will soon cease. Dust is everywhere, but evening and water spray will settle that haze and our water project continues.  
It is Thursday night, and Slosson Creek is overflowing.  Our crews are working diligently to mitigate homeowners’ losses.  There is good news for Franklin and Lawrence Avenue residents.  There was little to no flooding.  The Newark Valley School District construction worked.  Our thanks to our crew and to certain volunteers such as Scott Kasmarcik, Jimmy Blee, and to Morgan Inderwies for their service to the community during the flooding.  

This too shall pass.  

Best Regards, 




Jim Tornatore




Mayor

CLERK’S REPORT: 

Hopefully everyone enjoyed the leaves. Wish for good weather as we approach the winter months.

Water Cards – Watch for your meter card. If you should get one, it should be enclosed with this newsletter. Those who have electronic meters will not have to read them. For those who do not have an electronic meter, you will need to read your meter. Write all numbers that appear on your meter on the meter card and return it to the office before November 15th to avoid a “no meter read” penalty.  If you do not have an electronic meter and a card is not enclosed, please stop by, or call the office at 642-8686.  The Public Works Department will be driving through the village to read the electronic meters on November 15th. 

Speaking of electronic meters, those of you who do not yet have electronic meters, they will be coming soon. The Public Works Department will begin installing the electronic meters as soon as they arrive, so if they come to your door please let them in. If they are unable to catch you at home they will leave a yellow notice hanging on your doorknob for you to call and make an appointment. Once electronic meters are installed we may ask you to read your meters for one additional reading just to be sure all is accurate (working the bugs out). The public works department will still be monitoring these electronic meters from time to time.  

UTILITY BILLING: The next utility billing will go out on December 1st, and you will see some differences. We are currently updating our software systems. With this new system you will no longer see water, solid waste, no meter read, capital charge, or debt service written on the bills, instead you will see codes for these items. Listed below is a list of these codes. These will also be placed on the back of the bills for your convenience. They are: 

100 series - Water 

200 series – Solid waste (SW)

300 – SW cap. charge

301/302 – Water cap. charge

400/401 – Debt service charge

500 - Misc. charges  

We will soon begin working on our 2011-2012 budget. Before it is adopted, we will hold a Public Hearing. The budget is to be adopted by February 1st, remembering that the fiscal year starts on March 1st. Watch for a post on the website and in the Tioga County Courier for the Public Hearing. Remember, if you sign up on the website you will receive these posts in your e-mail. Reminders of payments due, timelines, legal notices, meeting agendas, special meetings, public hearings, free summer concerts, water project status, and much more is posted to our site. 

If you do not receive your water, solid waste, or tax bills for some reason (didn’t receive it, lost in the mail, etc.) you are still responsible for it. You may call the Office at 642-8686 at any time to check on any amount due.
Our office hours are Monday 10AM to 7PM, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 10AM to 3PM, closed Fridays. We have a drop box if these hours are inconvenient.  Board Meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at 7PM in the Noble Room. All residents are encouraged to come.

Keep warm this winter!

  


Mertie Pozzi

Attention: Someone has defaced the steps of the Municipal Building by spray painting the front of the steps. Please remember this could be considered vandalism under the law. The yellow on the front of the steps was put there for safety reasons. We have had residents fall, and complaints that they cannot see the steps well enough. With the yellow steps, residents or anyone using the post office, can visibly see the steps. Please have respect for your government property, and the people who use them.

BRUSH AND LEAVES:
Brush 


Leaves

November 2

November 3

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

As the water project continues, many new issues have shown up. The first and one of the most important is the lack of notice you are receiving before water is shut off. When there is an emergency, then there is no time to hand out notices, but when the water shut-off can be scheduled, we will try to improve the amount of time you receive between getting the notices and the actual shut-off. At this time, we are handing out notices that warn of water outages that may happen in the next few days.  This notice is primarily used for the hook-up of the new services to the new water main. As they install the new main, they have to wait for two bacterial tests to be performed and passed before they can start to hook up any services. It is important to remember that our water maps were very old and not very accurate, so as they come upon mistakes it may mean that some pipes get broken or the parts that they have for the repair are not the right ones, so it takes time to correct it. We are continually asked about the roads, and we are assured that they will be repaired before winter and we will be able to plow them, so we have to be patient for now.

I would like to thank Steve May and Mike Kasmarcik for the use of their property for emergency vehicle traffic to protect the residents on Mill Street and Clinton Avenue.

Now that the flood is over, we are starting to make repairs and clean the village, but it is important to keep the village streets clean from grass and leaves so the water can run freely into the drains.  Please do not mow grass and leaves or brush into the road. If you noticed the large amount of trash out the Monday after the flood, the Village always lets the residents who have damages done by the flood water to put it on the curb and we pick it up.  This is only for the residents that were directly affected by the flood and a one-time thing that must be done the Monday after the flood.
The recycling is going well, but we are noticing more plastic water bottles in the garbage which are now redeemable, so they should be taken to the store.

The Trout Ponds Park is officially shut down for winter and the Bike Park will be closed when the weather changes.             

If you have any questions, please call the village barn at 642-8700, and I will return your call.

 


William Foster

CODE ENFORCEMENT: 

Winter season is fast approaching.  Remember to keep your sidewalks snow and ice free for our pedestrians.  If you install any new heating system, you need to obtain a permit and have it inspected. Remember to have your furnace cleaned. To help keep it energy efficient if you have electric heat, vacuum the fins off to keep the air moving through them. If you’re using a portable electric heater, don’t let the electric cord become a trip hazard or a fire hazard by putting it under a rug. If you have any questions, please call me at the Village Office at 642-8686.




William Swagler
TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY: 

BOOK SALE: October 16th, 9 am to 1 pm next to car wash.
Like every summer, this one has been very busy and fun.  The Summer Reading Program went very well.  We had over 50 students complete the program and up to 12 children at the Story Hour.  The children together read for 42,368 minutes that’s over 700 hours.  The top readers were: 
#1. Lucas Kaczynski
#2. Isabelle Malinosky
     
#3. Sophie Malinosky

We also ran a program sponsored by Cornell Cooperative Extension that had the children and adults alike doing experiments with water.  They made it rain in the library, made pinecones open and shut and created a thunderstorm.  I want to thank Autumn Lavine for all the work she did to make this program possible.  I hope we put on more programs like this in the future.

I would like to start something new for this newsletter.  I will take one or two services we offer at or through the library and explain what it is and how to use it.  To start we go to one of the newest services we offer: “Mango Languages”.  If you are ready to learn a new language, your library card can help you access these online self-paced courses.  There are 22 languages available to anyone owning a valid library card with the Finger Lakes Library System member libraries.  Here are a few languages we have to offer:  Arabic, Chinese, Dan, Farsi, French, German, Greek, Hebrew, Irish, Italian, Japanese, Russian and many more.  One of the great things about this program and many of the others is you can use it at home.  If you have internet connection and your library card, you are in business.  Log on to www.flls.org , click on the box labeled “Mango” it will ask for your library card number, which is the number under the barcode on your library card.  Below that is a place for your password. This is defaulted by the computer system as the last 4 digits of your telephone number.  If you have any problem with any of this, please feel free to call us.  Once you get into the program, it will ask you to set up an account. Just follow the directions given on the web page.  There is no fee for any of this--it is all free to patrons of the library.  I have had nothing but positive comments from people who have used it already.  

The second service I will cover is very simple.  If you check a book or other item out at another library in the Finger Lakes Library System, you can return it here.  For example, it you went to the library in Owego and checked out a book and a DVD, you can return them here or at Berkshire’s Library if it is easier for you. We will get the item back to Owego.   Please drop by to find out the other services we offer.

Every one have a colorful fall,  LuAnn Whirl Library Director
TILLERS & TOILERS GARDEN CLUB:

The Tillers and Toilers have been having a challenge with keeping the plants watered in this dry weather.  The geraniums have stayed nice through it all!  We have added mums to the urns for fall color.  We are getting an estimate on new plantings for the library and hope to get that done this October.  Our member, Richard Engates, has been trimming the bushes.  He does a wonderful job, and we appreciate it.  They look so much better.  We are looking forward to decorating the bandstand and areas around the green for Christmas.
We would welcome new members.  Call 642-3414 if interested in joining.  No experience or expertise needed.  Just a willingness to keep our village looking its best!

PROJECT NEIGHBOR:

Project Neighbor and the Food Pantry was the recent recipient of a generous
Gift from Washita Valley Enterprises, Inc.  (They are the company that is operating in the area of the old ladder factory).  Thanks to them and many generous folks, we are able to again offer the holiday baskets to anyone who needs them.  Please watch for sign-up dates that will be published in the Pennysaver, and posters in Hollenbeck’s and the Post Office.  
As a reminder, the Food Pantry is open every Tuesday and Thursday from 3:00 to 4:00 at the Methodist Church.  Come around back and head down the stairs, and we will be able to help you with your food needs.  We ask that you come only once a month.  We are always grateful for the volunteers and donations.  Anyone wishing more information can call Joan at 642-9936, Ruth at 642-8287, or Judy at 642-3414.  Please watch for and give to the next food drive.  Helping your neighbors is a good thing!

NEW BUSINESSES: 
Scott’s Lawn & Landscape Care
10 Rewey Avenue
FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERK’S OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 
Have a safe and happy winter.
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